
GRADE PLACEMENT 2018  

Class lists for 2018 will be placed on display tomorrow afternoon (after 3:00PM) in the following locations:  The 

Film Studio windows and external doorway, the Art Room external door and side windows, the windows at the 

Library entrance to the BER building, 5/6 Building main entrance and the Staff Room windows. Parents will also be 

able to access this information through the Parent Portal. These final class lists are a result of an extensive  

consultation process within teaching teams, as well as across teams.  Individual placement of all children has been 

carefully considered, taking a range of criteria into account.  Parent support of our decisions regarding class  

placement will be greatly appreciated.  Students will be told their 2018 grade by their class teacher tomorrow  

afternoon.    

END OF YEAR REPORTS  

The student end of year reports will be loaded onto the Parent Portal Friday afternoon 15th December.  The URL 

address is; https://sentral.berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au/portal/login  

Your username is your email address and your nominated password.  

If anyone requires assistance with accessing their account, please contact the office.  

BIRTHDAY TREATS  

From time to time parents bring treats to school on special occasions such as the birthday of their child. These 

treats are shared with their childõs classmates and friends. For obvious safety reasons we have strict protocols in 

place to protect all childrenõs health. Parents bringing food brought to school for distribution to children other than 

oneõs own, must adhere to the following guidelines, which do appear in the Parent Handbook:  

òIf your child would like to bring along birthday treats for the grade on their birthday, please make sure that all treats are 

individually packaged (with ingredients listed) and handed to the class teacher to distribute at the end of the day.ó 

Thank you for your cooperation with this important matter. 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 
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CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, THURSDAY & FRIDAY  



 

DIARY DATES   
Wednesday 13th December   JSC Craigcare Aged Care visit  

Thursday 14th December    Prep excursion - Chesterfield Farm  
Thursday 14th December    Grade 5R Kindergarten visit  

Friday 15th December    Grade 5/6 End of year excursion Casey Race  

Friday 15th December    Twilight Christmas Picnic from 4pm - 6.30pm 

Monday 18th December    Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony  

Monday 18th December    Grade 5 Hands on Science Incursion  

Tuesday 19th December    Parent helper morning tea  

Wednesday 20th December   Grade 6 Hands on Science Incursion  

Thursday 21st December    Grade 3K Movie & Party afternoon  

Friday 22nd December    Grade 6 Autograph collection  

 

NOTICES DUE BACK  
 

Friday 8th December    PFA Nominations - 2018 Committee  

Monday 11th December    Prep excursion - Chesterfield Farm  

Monday 11th December    Grade 5R Kindergarten visit  

Tuesday 12th December    JSC Craigcare Aged Care visit  

Wednesday 13th December   Parent helper morning tea  

Friday 15th December    Grade 5 Hands on Science incursion  

Friday 15th December    Grade 6 Hands on Science incursion  

Monday 18th December    2017 Yearbook  

Wednesday 20th December   Grade 3K Movie & Party afternoon  

Friday 15th December    Grade 6 Autograph collection  

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED  YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER?  
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQõs)  

Q. Itõs not so much a frequently asked question, nonetheless I am asked this question on occasions 

at this time of the year. òIõm not happy with the grade placement of my child for next year - can you 

please make a change for my child?ó 

A. Given the input that I invite from parents in this process annually prior to the class lists being finalised, I require 

truly exceptional circumstances to reconsider any grade placements after class lists are displayed publicly.   

  

QUOTABLE QUOTE  

óAlmost Christmas time again ï donôt forget to gift yourself some time, for soon enough it 
will be a distant blur.ô  

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 



CHRISTMAS TREE APPEAL  

Have you seen our beautifully decorated Christmas tree in the foyer?  Thank you to the Prep and Grade 6  

Buddies, who, as part of the Better Buddies Program, made the beautiful decorations for our tree. The tree is 

the focus of our Christmas Tree Appeal. Families have the opportunity to donate a gift for a child to be placed 

under the Christmas tree in the Foyer. The gift should be labelled boy or girl with the approximate age  

recommendation. The gifts will be collected on Friday 15th December 2017 and they will then be passed onto 

families in need in time for Christmas. 

  

ORIENTATION MORNING  

Next Tuesday morning our current students in Years Prep to 5, new students to the school for next year and 

our 2018 prep students will participate in a whole school transition program from 9:15AM until 1:15PM.  (New 

prep students will arrive at 9:30AM)  The aim of this program is to familiarise all students with their class group 

and teacher for 2018.  Students will have the opportunity to play in their 2018 play areas and meet some new 

friends throughout the morning.  Many of our current grade 6 students will be involved in secondary school  

orientation activities. Remaining grade 6 students and students transferring out of the school will be involved in a 

range of activities for the morning.   

  

 PARENT HELPER MORNING TEA  

Thank you to those parents who have responded to the invitations that were sent home with students last week 

for our annual Parent Helpersõ Morning Tea.  This will be held on Tuesday 19th December at 11:15AM in the 

school gymnasium.  If you have been one of our wonderful helpers and have missed out on an invitation we  

apologise for missing you.  Please feel most welcome to attend the morning tea. 

  

LAST DAY ARRANGEMENTS  

Parents are reminded that school finishes on Friday 22 nd December at 2:30PM.  Due to the early  

finish time Camp Australia will operate their program from 2:30pm until 6:30pm.  Students not booked into after 

school care need to be picked up, or make their way home as soon as possible.  The yard will be supervised by 

staff between 2:30PM and 2:45PM.  After this time children remaining in the grounds will be directed to wait at 

the office area and parents will be contacted. 

 

FAMILY TWILIGHT CHRISTMAS PICNIC: SENSORY GARDEN OFFICIAL OPENING  

Next Friday 15th December is our Family Twilight Christmas Picnic from 4pmñ6.30pm.  This is a whole school 

event and each area of the school will be performing a few songs during the night. Families will have the  

opportunity to view our Art Show, Listen to a Mandarin performance, play games together and wander through 

the new Sensory Garden and look at the pots each grade has made.  The official opening of the Sensory Garden 

by the City of Casey Mayor ð Geoff Ablett, will take place between 4.15pm and 4.30pm.  The event, picnic and 

performances will be located on the grade 1/2 oval and Sensory Garden area near the BER building. Please bring 

a picnic to share with your family.  A limited amount of BBQ sausages and cans of soft drink will be available at a 

minimal cost. We look forward to sharing this celebration with as many families as possible.  It is a wonderful 

opportunity to come and enjoy a relaxed evening with friends, families and staff members within the Berwick 

Lodge Primary School community.  

  

LOST PROPERTY  

Next week the lost property will be laid out in the main corridor.  Please come and check if your child is missing 

any items. Property remaining after Monday 18th December at 3.30pm will be donated to the local Op shop.  

 

PREP - GRADE 2 ATHLETICS DAY  

A big thankyou to Miss Craig for organising a very successful Prep - Grade 2 Athletics day yesterday. The  

children had a wonderful day and it was great to see so many parents attend to support their children. 

 

Sandra McCrum and Angela Maskery. 





Literacy at the Lodge! 
 

2017 has seen many exciting literacy and literary activities at Berwick Lodge PS,  

including a visit to our school by internationally acclaimed childrenõs  

author / illustrator and Australian Childrenõs Laureate, Leigh Hobbs.  

 

Leighõs cartooning illustration workshops provided a highlight  

of the year for both staff and students alike and plans are currently  

under way for similarly inspirational author / illustrator visits in 2018. 

 

Berwick Lodge Primary School has also embraced the  

nationally acclaimed Seven Steps to Writing Success Program to  
compliment our existing VCOP and Smart Spelling literacy programs.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Illustrations Sophia H 4M 

https://www.sevenstepswriting.com/about-seven-steps/ 

 

The Seven Steps is much more than a writing program ð our teachers have told us that it has reignited their 

passion for teaching literature and that students have already shown improvement in engagement, creativity 

and, of course, enjoyment in writing! 

 

Parents are likely to hear much more about terms such as; ôsizzling startsõ, ôban the boringõ, ôdynamic  

dialogueõ and ôexciting endingsõ as we move into 2018. 

 

Students across the school will continue to benefit from a range of literacy resources and children in Grade 

3-5 will enjoy the Reading A-Z (Raz-Kids) digital reading program ð a suite of resources successfully trialed 

with grades 3 & 4 during 2017.  
 
 
 
 

Mark Carthew (PhD) 
BLPS Literacy and Literature Coordinator 

https://www.sevenstepswriting.com/about-seven-steps/




 

Berwick Lodge Primary School are partnering 

with the Salvation Army in Berwick to provide 

disadvantaged families with gifts.  

 

The gifts must be labelled ògirló or òboyó with an 

approximate age the toy would be suitable for. 

 

You can give anything that is not dangerous or 

harmful and the toy must be new. 

 

The last day for presents will be Friday 15th  

December.  

 

We hope our BLPS community can help in 

providing the gift of giving to those less fortunate. 



 

 
 
 

Your last canteen day for 2017 is  

Friday 15 th  December and your first 

canteen day for 2018 is Thursday 

1st  February.  

 

Bellbrook Catering would like to wish all 

the Berwick Lodge Primary School Staff, 

Students and Families a safe and  

happy Christmas break.  

 

 

 

 

  


